
 

 
 
 

 
The School District of Philadelphia's Amended Fiscal Year 2012 
Operating Budget and the Fiscal Year 2013 Operating Budget represent  
forward-looking statements and any such statements inherently are 
subject to a variety of risks and uncertainties that could cause actual 
results to differ materially from those that have been projected.  Such 
risks and uncertainties which could affect the revenues and obligations 
of the School District include, among others, changes in economic 
conditions, mandates from other governments, reduced governmental 
allocations, and various other events, conditions and circumstances, 
many of which are beyond the control of the School District.  Such 
forward-looking statements speak only as of the date of this 
presentation May 31, 2012.  The School District disclaims any obligation 
or undertaking to release publicly any updates or revisions to any 
forward-looking statement contained herein to reflect any changes in the 
School District’s expectations with regard thereto or any change in 
events, conditions or circumstances on which any such statement is 
based. 
 














































































































